
 
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 

 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20426 
 
OFFICE OF ENERGY PROJECTS      In Reply Refer To: 

OEP/DG2E/Gas 4 
Spire STL Pipeline LLC  
Spire STL Pipeline Project  
Docket Nos. CP17-40-000 and -001 

November 14, 2019 
 
VIA Electronic Mail 
 
Mr. Russ A. English  
Spire STL Pipeline LLC  
Russ.English@spireenergy.com 
 
Re: Authorization to Commence Service of Certain Project Facilities 
 
Dear Mr. English: 
 

I grant Spire STL Pipeline LLC’s (Spire) request, filed on November 12, 2019, to 
commence service of the following facilities in St. Louis and St. Charles Counties, 
Missouri and Scott, Greene, and Jersey Counties, Illinois as part of the Spire STL 
Pipeline Project:  Mainline, North County Extension, REX Receipt Station, 
Laclede/Lange Delivery Station, and the Chain of Rocks Delivery Station.  Your request 
is in compliance with environmental condition 10 of the Commission’s August 3, 2018 
Order Issuing Certificates (Order) issued to Spire in the above-referenced dockets, which 
requires our determination that rehabilitation and restoration of the areas affected by the 
project are proceeding satisfactorily.   

 
Staff has confirmed, based on our November 12-14, 2019 field inspection and 

Spire’s most recent construction status report filed November 7, 2019, that Spire has 
adequately stabilized the construction workspaces and that restoration is proceeding 
satisfactorily.  Further, I note that pursuant to the Order, Spire is required to monitor 
restoration and revegetation along the right-of-way and address landowner concerns.  We 
will continue to monitor and inspect the project right-of-way to ensure that Spire follows 
through with its obligation and to ensure that restoration and revegetation is successful. 

 
I remind you that Spire must comply with all applicable remaining terms and 

conditions of the Order.  If you have any questions, please contact Gertrude Johnson at 
202-502-6692. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
Rich McGuire, Director 
Division of Gas - Environment          

 and Engineering 
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